
From: Paul Castro
To: Kelly Churney
Subject: Objection Road Closure
Date: Thursday, June 07, 2018 9:31:36 AM

Kelly,

Please put this in the backup for the Testa's  request for extended construction hours and road closure at the front the
of the June 13th Council agenda.

Thank you,

Paul Castro, AICP
Acting Planning, Zoning & Building Director

360 South County Road
Palm Beach, FL  33480
561-227-6406
www.pcastro@townofpalmbeach.com

-----Original Message-----
From: John Kent [mailto:kent@cucinapalmbeach.com]
Sent: Wednesday, June 06, 2018 10:35 AM
To: Paul Castro <PCastro@TownofPalmBeach.com>; Gail Coniglio <gailconig1@aol.com>
Cc: Trish Thurston <trish@cucinapalmbeach.com>; Nick Coniglio <nick@cucinapalmbeach.com>
Subject: RP Road Closure

To whom it may concern,

This email illustrates our interest in the planned closure of Royal Poinciana Way on Friday June 15th, 2018 -
Saturday June 16th, 2018.

Our restaurant - Cucina Palm Beach - is extremely busy on the aforementioned dates as they coincide with a holiday
weekend (Father’s Day).

On Friday night the 15th we have an important event which has been on our Calendar for months now, and it’s for a
high profile guest. We are concerned the construction on Royal Poinciana Way will detract from our all of our
guest’s overall experience. We feel it will bring about several inconveniences such as delays in traffic, parking
complications and also noise/visual disturbances. The following days (post pending project) are busy for us as well.
We want our street to look it’s best, and we need to ensure our customers have the best possible experience. A
massive concrete pour will be disruptive to say the least.

I am requesting the date of the prospective project on the Frisbie property be moved to the following weekend or
another time thereafter.

For what it’s worth, we never received notice of this impending project and if we had, we certainly would have
immediately requested a date change.

Please understand we wish this construction project to be completed quickly and conveniently for everyone
involved, from the fellow small business owners on our street to the owners of the property undergoing construction.
Rescheduling is the proper thing to do for everyone involved.

Thanks for your time!

mailto:PCastro@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:KChurney@TownofPalmBeach.com
mailto:kent@cucinapalmbeach.com


Sincerely,

John Kent Thurston
Proprietor
Cucina Palm Beach


